COMMUNICATION C21
ITEM NO. 2

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE
(PUBLIC MEETING)

February 2, 2022

From: Carolyn Smith

Sent: Monday, January 31, 2022 11:06 PM

To: Clerks@vaughan.ca; counsel@vaughan.ca

Subject: [External] Need for a Community Centre in Kleinburg- Public Opinion from resident

Good evening,

| am a resident in Kleinburg and would like to plead the city to approve the application for land at hwy 27 and Kirby road
for use of a community centre.

Our community in Kleinburg has experienced incredible growth and we are in dire need of facilities to accommodate our
needs.

You may be aware that the school, Pope Francis is currently at capacity and is reviewing their zones. My son is one of
EIGHT kindergarten classes. This is unheard of amongst my circle of family and friends. This speaks to how quickly this
community is growing and the need for a facility that has offerings for children and people of all ages. It will be a
welcomed addition to our community.

Please consider and approve the application for a community centre at this location. This will better support our
community’s mental health needs (provide a venue to safety gather) and also increase the opportunities to host events

that speak to our resident’s culture as well as provide a site to celebrate diversity.

Thank you for your consideration and | look forward to seeing this project supported and approved, Carolyn
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